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                                                       . Presidents Message, 
First order of business, Thanks to all who supported me in my election to President of our 
fine organization. I will do my best to keep our club going strong. Congratulations are also 
in order to our other new Officers for 2011. We have a great team in place and will continue 
to keep “Our” club moving forward. 
Christmas has come and gone, well almost, we still have our annual Christmas Party coming 
up, hope we have a good turn out on January 9th. Contact Rita as soon as possible for reser-
vations for a great get together. 
Do any members out there have new additions (corvairs) in the past few months. I know of 
one out there in Scriba NY. I have no new additions at this time, but I am working on it. All 
members, keep us informed of any new toys that you may have acquired in the past few 
months. I am sure that our members would be interested in any new (old) vehicles that you 
may have taken possession of in recent months. 
Well, let me close this message with a Happy New Years Greeting to all for the coming 
year. Hope to see most of you at our next meeting, our Christmas party, or one of our up-
coming functions. Phil 
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                                                                         CNYCC AFTER CHRISTMAS PARTY 
 
SUNDAY JAN 9, 2011, DINNER 2PM- TASSONE’S WINE GARDEN- CORNER DEXTER PKWY & RT 370, BALDWINS-
VILLE- ACROSS FROM COOPER’S MARINA                     ALL PRICES INCLUDE TAX AND TIP 
 
 
(1) ITALIAN PLATTER; INCLUDES SPAGHETTI, LASAGNA, ZITI, SAUSAGE, MEATBALL & CHICKEN. DINNER IN-

CLUDES BREAD & BUTTER, SALAD, ICE CREAM AND COFFEE, TEA, MILK OR SOFT DRINK                         $22.60 
 
 
(2) CHICKEN PARMESAN; INCLUDES BONELESS BREAST OF CHICKEN, BREADED AND BAKED WITH TOMATO 

SAUCE & CHEESE. DINNER INCLUDES SIDE OF PASTA, POTATO OR RISOTTO, SALAD, BREAD  & BUTTER, ICE 
CREAM, AND COFFEE, TEA, MILK OR SOFT DRINK                       $24.45  

 
 
(3) REGULAR CUT PRIME RIB; DINNER INCLUDES SIDE OF PASTA, POTATO OR RISOTTO, SALAD, BREAD & BUT-

TER, ICE CREAM AND COFFEE, TEA, MILK OR SOFT DRINK                                                                                       
$27.00  

 
 
(4) FRIED OR BROILED HADDOCK. DINNER SERVED WITH COLESLAW AND INCLUDES SIDE OF PASTA, POTATO 

OR RISOTTO, SALAD AND BREAD & BUTTER, ICE CREAM AND COFFEE, TEA, MILK OR SOFT DRINK.                                 
$21.85 

 
 
(5) PORK ROAST; DINNER INCLUDES SLICED PORK, MASHED POTATO, DRESSING, GRAVY, MIXED VEGETABLE, 

SALAD, BREAD & BUTTER, ICE CREAM, COFFEE, TEA, MILK OR SOFT DRINK                                                 $18.00 
                   
   CHILDREN’S MENU AVAILABLE—PLEASE ASK FOR MENU & PRICES 
WHEN MAKING RESERVATIONS PLEASE ADVISE; 
 
POTATO         OR       PASTA   OR     RISOTTO   &      SALAD DRESSING  
                                                         
BAKED OR              SPAGHETTI                              THOUSAND ISLAND 
FRENCH FRIES      LINGUINE                                  PARMESAN PEPPERCORN 
                                 FETTUCCINI                              CREAMY BLUE  
                                                                                      CRUMBLY BLUE   .75 EXTRA 
                                                                                      HONEY MUSTARD 
                                                                                      RANCH 
                                                                                      ITALIAN 
                                                                                      FAT FREE RASP VINEGRETTE 
 
PLEASE CALL RITA OR TIM , 689-3366 OR E-MAIL AT  ritac44@aol.com by 12/30 with your selections 
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       ACTIVITIES 

Hi everyone! 
    Business meetings are at Barbagallo’s 6344 E Molloy Rd, E. Syracuse on the first Thursday of each month. The meeting will start at 
7:00 but they’ll have a waitress available for us from 5:30 so we can enjoy dinner before. We will have our own room and they will give 
separate checks.  
 
January 6th  — Business meeting Barbagallo’s 
January 9th 
   We’ll have our After Christmas Dinner  at Tassone’s. If you didn’t already get one at the last meeting, the menu’s included in the Fan 
this month. Hope you can all attend as we always have a  great meal and good time after all the Holiday hub bub is over!  Reservations are 
needed for this event also so please call, E-mail or hand us your choice of meal.  
 
February 2nd — business meeting Barbagallo’s 
February  20th 
   Plans now are to have the Sunday buffet at Borio’s and Tim will bring something for a mini tech session  in one of the meeting rooms. 
I’ll know for sure by our next meeting. 
 
March 3rd 
  Business meeting Barbagallo’s 
 March 13th or 20th 
   Hopefully we’ll be able to have tech session planned   
 
April 7th 
  Business meeting Barbagallo’s 
April activity not planned yet 
 
May  5th 
  Business meeting Barbagallo’s 
May 15th 
  We have a very special event planned for this month. A tour to a private car collector.  
 
June 2nd 
  Business meeting Barbagallo’s 
June 10th & 11th 
  RECALL  
 
   
If you have any ideas please let me know. Everything is always subject to change.  We now will try to have more tech sessions.  If there’s 
a particular subject that would be of interest to you  please let Tim or I know so we can try to run with it. This takes ADVANCE planning 
so PLEASE  try to let us know early enough.  
 
Rita ---- call 689-3366 or E mail  ritac44@aol.com  or Tim at  N2VZD@aol. 

                                                                        Directions to Tassone’s 
 
   Tassone’s is located right on the corner of Dexter Parkway and Rt 370 in Baldwinsville directly across the 
road from Cooper’s Marina. From the south, take Rt 690 north and go to the 2nd  Baldwinsville exit ( this will 
be Rt 370). Turn left off the exit and go about 1/2 mile. It’ll be on your left. From the west take Rt31 to the 690 
interchange and take it north over the river to the Rt 370 exit, left off the exit and go about 1/2 mile on the left. 
From the east take Rt 31 to the center of B’ville — go straight and continue on Rt 370 west —– it will be on 
your right about a mile ( or less ) from the 4 corners in B’ville. If you need help getting there, you can call 
Tim’s cell at 415-4243 or Rita at 412-1880.  
 
Once again, I absolutely need reservations for the head count for the restaurant. It’s always a good time since 
all the Holidays are over and we can just sit back and relax! Please call Tim or myself at our home number 
315-689-3366  if you can come and with your meal selection. Hope to see you all there!  
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                  2011  CNYCC  OFFICERS 
 
 
President 
Phil Domser 
315-732-1262 
E-mail - pdomser1@yahoo.com  
 
 
Vice President 
Pete Okussick 
315-252-8105 
E-mail - Pokus4@msn.com 
 
 
 
Treasurer/Membership 
 Kevin Fear 
 315-492-9553 
 E-mail  -  monza64@aol.com 
  
 
 Secretary 
 Pam Okussick 
 315-252-8105 
 E-mail  -  Pokus4@msn.com 
   
 
Editors/  Events 
Tim and Rita Colson 
315-689-3366 
E-mail  N2VZD@aol.com  or  ritac44@aol.com 
 
 
Web Master 
Jim Smith  
pjsmith264@windstream.net 
 

  A big thank you to Nick, Sherry and Len for your service 
as our previous president, secretary and treasurer. We ap-
preciate all the help you’ve given to the club. 

                  Kitchen Corner 
                  Chicken Divan  
2 (10 oz) pkgs frozen broccoli, 
    cooked, drained well & chopped 
6 c shredded cooked chicken 
2 cans cream of mushroom soup 
1 c mayonnaise 
1 c sour cream 
1 c grated cheddar cheese 
1 Tbl lemon juice 
salt and pepper 
½ c dry white wine 
½ c grated parmesan 
½ c bread crumbs 
2 Tbl melted butter 
Mix the drained broccoli and shredded 
chicken. In a medium bowl combine 
the soup, mayonnaise, cheddar, lemon 
juice, salt and pepper and wine. Whisk 
together to make a sauce. Pour over 
the chicken and broccoli. Mix well. Put 
in a greased 11 x 7 casserole dish. 
Combine the parmesan, bread crumbs 
and butter and sprinkle over the top. 
Bake at 350° 30 to 45 mins. 
            Cranberry Chutney 
1 c water 
4 c fresh cranberries, 1 c raisins 
2 c sugar 
½ tsp ginger, 1 tsp cinnamon 
½ tsp allspice, ½ tsp salt 
1 (8oz) can crushed pineapple, 
   drained – then enough water added 
to equal 1 cup Mix all but the pineap-
ple and raisins. Cook covered till cran-
berries are plump. Add pineapple and 
raisins & cook addl 
10 mins. Keeps well, chilled, for 2 
weeks. 
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                                                                                             Secretary’s Report                                                                        
 
 
                           No meeting was held in December so no secretary’s report for this month 

Yes  ————       there is a regular business meeting January 6th at Barbagallo’s!  

 
  See you there!   

   Last reminder to call or E-mail with your reservations for the after Christmas dinner. I need 
them by this week so I can call them in to the restaurant. This is always a great meal so please try 
to attend. If you need any more information don’t hesitate to call or E-mail myself or Tim. 
Ritac44@aol.com   or N2VZD@aol.com  or call 689-3366  
                                                       Hope to see you all there! 

At 04:38 PM 12/17/2010, Jamie & Tanya Reinhart wrote: 
All, For some time now I have been talking about some of the challenges that CORSA is facing in these changing times. Today I am  
announcing one of the changes the CORSA Board has made to help with these issues. Starting in January of 2011 CORSA will pub-
lish (9) 32 page issues of the Communique. The production schedule will be as follows: January-February, March, April, May, June, 
July-August, September, October, November-December. This is an exciting and innovative approach to how we communicate in this 
organization, and it will not only save CORSA a significant amount of money in 2011, but will present us with the opportunity to in-
clude more content in each magazine. 
In addition to the new production schedule, CORSA has a new Feature Editor. Terry Kalp has stepped forward and volunteered to 
take on the position and will add a fresh, new perspective to the look and feel of the Communique. 
Also, the CORSA Board members, along with the website committee and other individuals are at this time alpha testing the new web-
site. The site looks and feels completely different than the old site and I know you will be very happy with the end results. I am hop-
ing that sometime in early 2011 we will be able to go live with the new site. I will keep you posted. 
Please feel free to post this message on your websites, put it in your newsletters, and send it via e-mail to your fellow members. 
 
To the Powers That Be: 
This is a damned good idea.   It's one of the best things I've heard to date which could actually cut down expenses without causing 
grief  
among the membership.   Jan-Feb, not a lot is happening... winter places a bind on events and those that do come off will be fully  
covered by the combined issue.   Jul Aug, same thing only for the opposite reasons, Nat Convention happening about that time and  
everybody else is staying inside by the AC or are vacationing at the beach or the lake or snowbirding someplace.  Nov Dec, same as 
Jan Feb. 
This is a good plan. 
And Kudos to Terry for stepping up.    Likewise, to the board for  
making a move.   Sometimes it seems that with almost any organization  
such as CORSA, that nobody could ever agree to even disagree on a  
plan to reduce costs without conflict.   It's good to see something get done.     Tony..  



 
                                                                                  TIM’S TECH TIME AND RAMBLIN’S  
  GREETINGS , from the little shop in Memphis , NY. 
This last month was sure a full one here. I am still working as often as possible in my shop.  Not much on my stuff , but a lot of interesting 
work. I am working on a motor out of Phil's loadside “getting it running” to check it out , then I will be building a 4 carb motor to install. 
Also I will be checking out a gas heater to install. This truck came from Arizona with not much in the line of heat. I have a long list of things 
to do on it. 
I also hope to work on the wiring in the 64 coupe when my back lets me. In between all of this , I have a lot to do with radio club systems 
now also. 
The large amounts of snow here was quite a project also. I waited until it got to @30 inches or so to come off the shop roof in the middle of 
the night. This created a mess against the back wall of the garage (lucky it did not damage the whole wall!) which blew the back door in , 
damaging the door jamb. That was a fun mess to clean up. 
Last year was a hard year for me , after that silly fall I took. I will be glad to see it end. 
We did have a lot of nice rides in the truck , about 4000 miles in spite of the cam gear noises. We got to go to  the Bayshore show at Clark’s , 
and a few other local shows nearby. We continue to be the only couple left that has made every VT tour (except for our leaders , the Cotro-
feld’s) . We look forward to more travels in a CORVAIR again soon. My shop is packed with projects , with short bursts of progress. I 
worked on collecting the larger parts I need to put the “crampside” together . It will be a while before I get to work on it in Ernest , but it 
should be fun. It sure will be different (at least around here ). Phil plans on making the loadside as nice as the rampside. He also is working 
towards being an ultravan owner soon. He has quite a story about looking at Ultravans , including a trip to Florida to look at one (with a 2 car 
trailer behind him!) and coming home empty.  
Phil , our new president , is going to try to  bring the club back  “up to speed”  in many areas , so if you can help , or have ideas , get with 
him soon. 
Our annual thanksgiving dinner was a great success at the new location. Next we have our annual “after Christmas” dinner at Tassones , an-
other long standing tradition. If you plan on coming , please contact Rita NOW , we have to report numbers to Tassone’s. 
   After the holidays , I will be hard at it most days in the shop again.  
Sherrie and Len are preparing to move to Georgia  sometime  soon , they have purchased a nice home there , and are in the unenviable posi-
tion of  preparing to sell their home here and move. He sold the convertible in the barn , and will be cleaning out soon. That is what I call 
“intense work”. 
The club will miss the hard work they have  done for us!  Many thanks. 
I have not had any other reports or pictures sent to me , so that is about it for now. Please send me pictures and updates on your projects! 
Everyone have a good , safe , New Year. 
Regards, Tim 
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WE WISH TO THANK ALL THE SPONSORS AND SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB AND THE  RECALL.  WITHOUT THE 
HELP THEY PROVIDE WE COULD NOT DO  IT ,  PLUS THE WORDS ” CORVAIR PARTS AND  SERVICES”  WOULD BE 
HISTORY.. 

  635-5681   7AM —7PM 
     MONDAY – FRIDAY 

 PLUS MANY OTHERS…………...THANKS TO  ALL OF YOU!! 



  A FEW MEMORIES FROM THE BAYSHORE CLARK’s SHOW 
                                                    2010 

THANK YOU FOR 
PICTURES 
DOUG  
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            PICTURE PAGE 

 PLEASE TAKE  
PICTURES AT ALL 
SHOWS! 

  A FEW MORE “MEMORIES” 
                  FROM 2010 
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for sale 1965 corvair 4 door hardtop 110 auto 
 
 
 
Dear Fellow Corvair Enthusiaists: 
  
Please make note...we are selling the following car: 
  
For sale 1965 corvair 4 door hardtop 110 auto. Runs and drives good. 
It has new tires, brakes, shocks and more. It has a good interior. It 
needs paint and body work. 
  
$1200.00 or best offer. 
  
(Call or email back if you want a picture...) 
  
Thanks! 
  
Bob Bentz 
813-716-1633 

I found two more Corvairs at the U-Pull-It yard at 7030 Myers Road 
in East Syracuse 13057 315-656-7533.  They both appear to be '69.  
Both are 2-door automatics.  One red and the other white.  There are a 
lot of good parts left on these and I hate to see them go to the crusher.  
The glass is good and there are at least two good doors.  Bumpers 
need chrome but otherwise good shape.  No engine in the red one, 
auto trans in the back seat.  White one has engine and transmission 
intact but no carbs.  Both have AM radios but the knobs are gone.  
Good instrument clusters.  Neither has any interior parts of any value. 
 
Please forward to any Corvair enthusiasts that could use some parts 
before it's too late. 
 
 

Hey Y'all, 
 
Well here's your chance to own that LOADSIDE you 
have aways wanted. I have never seen this vehicle 
but understand it's in pretty good shape. I think it is 
mostly complete except for the engine. Ken is only 
asking $700.00 so the price is right. 
 
Ken Falls is a Corvair Atlanta member and also has 
a Rampside he likes to drive. Please call him if you'd 
like more info...404-213-9935 or email 
kenfallsmovement@bellsouth.net 

                    FOR SALE 
 
 110 HP HEADS WITH 4 CARB KIT       
              INSTALLED (welded) . 
 HEADS HAVE BEEN MACHINED 
AND ADAPTERS WELDED ON AT 
A PRO CORVAIR SHOP. THIS IN-
CLUDES THE KIT FROM CLARKS. 
4 WOLF PRO REBUILT CARBS ARE 
ALSO AVAILABLE AT HIS COST. 
 
THIS IS THE WAY TO GO FOR A 
REAL PERFOMER STREET CAR! 
CALL PHIL ABOUT THEM NOW. 
             (315)527-4021 

  THESE WHEELS ARE FOR SALE CHEAP 
THEY NEED CLEANING , BUT NOT BAD. 
THEY ARE 2 DIFFERENT SIZES , WIDER 
REARS. NO CENTERS (AVAILABLE 
THRU MOST CAR PARTS STORES , IN-
CLUDING N A P A) 
TALK TO PHIL , THEY CAME OFF A 
GREENBRIER I PARTED OUT FOR HIM.   
(315) 527-4021     
             THEY LOOK NICE! 

  61 EIGHT DOOR GREENBRIER         
PROJECT FOR SALE 
 
       TALK TO PHIL DOMSER 
                (315)527-4021 



                                             C.N.Y.C.C.  MEMBERSHIP 
                                   
 
NAME:_________________________________________________________ 
STREET ADDRESS:______________________________________________ 
CITY:__________________________STATE___________ZIP:___________ 
TELEPHONE:___________________E-MAIL:_________________________ 
 
ARE YOU A MEMBER OF CORSA?_____________PLEASE JOIN NOW!  Ask us for details 
HOW MANY CORVAIRS TO YOU OWN?   ________   PARTS?    Y___   N___       
 
CENTRAL NEW YORK CORVAIR CLUB WELCOMES YOU. PLEASE FEEL FREE TO ADD ANY COM-
MENTS TO THIS FORM. 
 
Please remit form and dues ($20.00) to: 
  
                      Len Smith 
                      3881 Clockville Road 
                      Canastota, NY 13032 

CENTRAL NY CORVAIR CLUB  INC 
PO BOX 616 
JAMESVILLE, NY   13078 
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